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DR. B. W. AYRES 
UPLAND IND. 

KEY A 

PLAN EXPANSION AS TAYLOR EYES 
ANTICIPATED 600 FALL ENROLLMENT 

Commencement exercises June 
7, highlighted by an address by 
Dr. Roy L. Smith, closed one 
school year, and on June 9, stu­
dents began registering for the 
summer session. At the same 
time, University officials an­
nounced plans for expansion to 
take cafe of a probable enroll­
ment of 600 students for the fall 
semester. President Clyde W. 
Meredith revealed that the 
et for the next school year will be 
approximately $400,000. 

Included in the new program is 
the construction of a new men's 
dormitory made possible by the 
purchase of three barrack build­
ings at Baer Field in Ft. Wayne. 
This is designed to house 130 
men. Provision has been made 
for the addition of brick veneer 
to the building at a later date. 

Pictured above are Captain Charles N. Shilling, USN, Arlington, Virginia, 
right; and Mr. Francis H. Davis, Marion, Indiana, left. They are the new 
members elected to the Board of Directors of the William Taylor Foundation. 
Dr. Herbert M. Lyon, Dr. S. H. Turbeville, and Mr. Linton Wood were re-elected 
to complete the class of 1951 on the board. 

Faculty Appointments 

In announcing the faculty 
changes for next year, Dr. Mere­
dith said that Dr. A. Leland For­
rest, who has been awarded his 
Doctor of Philosophy degree at 
the University of Southern Cali­
fornia, will return as Dean re­
placing Dr. Milo Rediger who 
will take the chairmanship of the 
Division of Philosophy and Chris­
tian Education. Dr. Ronald 
Jones, who received his degree 
from the University of Wisconsin 
will be Chairman of the Division 
of Education and Psychology. 
Another appointment was that of 
Dr. Donald Starr, who received 

his Doctor of Philosophy degree 
from the University of Illinois, 
and who will be Professor of 
Chemistry. 

Mrs. R. C. Rayle, who has a 
master's degree from Allegheny 
College, will teach in the Division 
of Language and Literature. She 
has studied in Grenoble, France, 
and taught at the University of 
Illinois. Mrs. Myron Taylor will 
teach Primary Education, a new 
course here. Mrs. June Strahl has 
been assigned to the Division of 
Physical Education. Mrs. Taylor 
has had graduate work at the Un­
iversity of Wisconsin and Mrs. 
Strahl at the University of Illi­

nois. 
The President has announced 

that negotiations are pending to 
add another member to the staff 
who will teach courses left open 
by the leave of absence granted 
Prof. Willis J. Dunn, who will be 
completing his work on his doc­
torate degree. Sherman Spear, 
who has his master's degree from 
Indiana University, will be the 
Executive Secretary of the Alum­
ni Association, and he will teach 
in the Division of Language and 
Literature. Dr. Meredith also re­
ported that Coach Edgar May 
will return to the University as 
Director of Physical Education 
replacing Gilbert Dodd. 



That Taylor University 
THESE ALUMNI HAVE I 

Class of 1888 
Bessie Herrick Canse 

Class of 1898 
Burt W. Ayres 
E. A. Bunner 

Class of 1910 
Sadie L. Miller 

Class of 1912 
Francis W. Brown 
J. F. Draper 

Class of 1913 
Olive May Draper 
Guy W. Holmes 
Mary Shilling 

Class of 1914 
H. R. Chalfant 
Violet Ward Haller 

*Gertrude B. Robson 

Class of 1915 
Iris Abbey 
Lena Chalfant 
Lois Allen Illick 

Class of 1916 
B. D. Nysewander 
R. L. Tressler 

Class of 1917 
Clinton J. Bushey 
P. B. Smith 

Class of 1918 
J. Harvey Brown 
Fred E. Weaver 
Barton Rees Pogue 
Marie Gibbs Tressler 

*J. B. Vickery 

Class of 1919 
Wendell Ayres 
Russell A. Fenster-
macher 

D. Joseph Imler 

* Building Fund 

Class of 1920 
Kenneth D. Ayres 
Ross Hutsinpillar 
Esther Van Der Kolk 
Alison H. Rogers 

Class of 1921 

Class of 1922 
Alma B. Cassell 
George Fenstermacher 
Clarence French 
Mary French Mabuce 
A. Wesley Pugh 

Class of 1923 

Class of 1924 
L. M. Bonner 
Edwin A. Briggs 
Otto Michel 

*Winifred Smith 

Class of 1925 
Irma Dare 
Charles H. Jennings 
B. T. Osborne 

Class of 1926 
Helen Wing Ayres 
Alva E. Beers 
Ruby Dare 

*Betty Krause Gehman 
* Herbert M. Lyon 
Frank Wells 
D. V. Whitenack 

Class of 1927 
Harold L. Baine 
Mary Ella Bowie 
Ethel Boyer 
Garry Browne 
Elma Buchanan 
Grace Olson 
Travis Purdy 
Norman L. Rose 
John H. Shilling 

Class of 1928 
Earl E. Allen 

A look at the record of Alumni giving as depicted on these 
pages may lead to either optimism or pessimism. It is en­
couraging to note the generous response of the classes of the 
past few years, but the record of the older graduates is not es­
pecially inspiring. Perhaps it is because the more recent grad­
uates have been on the campus and have seen the progress 
that has been made. 

Mrs. Ross Hutsinpillar 
William O. Moulton 

Joyce Spaulding Evans 
H. E. Kenrick 
Mont Oliver 
Eugene Pilgrim 

Frances Thomas Allen 
E. W. Hamilto'n 

*Mary L. Borden 
*Elton B. Stetson 

Class of 1929 
George Anderson 
Wesley Draper 
Ruth Flood 

Class of 1930 
Guy W. Burgener 
Pauline Christ 
Everett W. Culp 

*Inah May Masters 
Gerald E. Wesche 

Class of 1931 
Ellen Smith Culp 
Wallace Deyo 
Ralph Dodge 
Estal Pendergrass Dra­
per. 

Verna Johnson 
Clarence Musser 
F. Hazen Sparks 
Louise Hazelton Wes­

che 

Class of 1932 
* Virgil Brown 

Reuben H. Judson 
Cecelia Clare Learn 
James W. Rhine 
Chester B. Smith 
Clyde H. Snell 

Class of 1933 
*Warren Bailey 

William Engle 
Violet Anderson Palmer 

*Chester L. Thomas 
Olive Tatem Walker 

Class of 1934 
Lyle Case 
Perceival Wesche 

Class of 1935 
Ralph Findley 
Crystal Lockridge 
Lauren York 

Class of 1936 
* Herbert Ayres 

Van Ness Chappell 
Margaret Cline Chap-
pel 

*Carmen English Live-
zey 

*Margaret E. Kellar 
George W. Manley 
Phillip J. Miller 

*Evelyn Shaw Arbuckle 
Marjorie White Bill 

Leon Shaff 
Garfield Si 

Class of 191 
Emma Alsj 
Hazel Butz 
Virginia CI 
Theodore E 
John Hersl 
Lucille Krt; 
Hershey 

Classes of 1923-47 
Percentage of Contributors 
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Class of 1937 
James DeWeerd 

*Crystal Hawkins Dunn 
Perry Haines 
Cecil Hamann 
Ruth Weller Hamann 
Alfred Hunter 
Ethel York Kleppinger 
Robert Lautenschlager 

Mildred Ma 
Glenbur Su: 
Margaret T 

Class of 193 
James Alsp 
Maurice Be 
Evan Bergv 
Arland Brig 



i  May Serve Effect ively  
BROUGHT THEIR GIFTS 

Older alumni are invited to visit the campus and see for 
themselves what has been done to advance the school both 
physically and spiritually. They are assured of a welcome. If 
they will come to the Alumni Office, the Executive Secretary 
or a representative will explain recent developments and 
show them personally where gifts have been wisely used and 
where new gifts may be put to work. 
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Reuben Short 
Paul Sobel 
Marshall Welch 

Class of 1940 
Melvin Blake 
Doris Brown Blake 
Edith Wildermuth 

Driscoll 

William Driscoll 
Ruth Prosser Keizer 
Dorothy Knight 
Harold Lanman 

*Ruth Johnson Lyon 
Wallace Page 
Bertha Sanderson 
Porter 

Floyd Porter 
Sherman Spear 
John Warner 
Ellamarie Williamson 

Class of 1941 

Harold Bauer 
Richard Bishop 
Virginia Bunner 
Roger Burtner 
Eleanor Anderson Butz 
Earl Butz 
Gerald Foster 
Ruth Boiler Grant 
Nettie Lewis Leach 
Don A. Miller 
Eleanor Parry 
Dorothy Anderson 
Swearingen 

Noble Swearingen 
Rodah Elliott Welch 
Robert Wilcox 
Dorothy Feree Yocum 
John E. Zoller, Jr. 

Class of 1942 

Margaret Haefner El­
liott 

Merlyn Grant 
Clyde Harrington 
Alice Dyer Harrington 
Arnold Lewis 
William A. Meadows 
Alphretta Meginnis 
Dorothy Hislop Miller 
John Murbach 
Jean Southern Nemore 
Gordon McDonald 
Don J. Odle 
Maxine Dopp Rehling 
Laverne Skinner 
J. Ellis Webb 
Helen Durling Whit-
tern 

Mary Young Wilcox 
Hope Fosnaught Wyant 

Class of 1943 

Nellie Leisman Al-
spaugh 

Robert Behnken 
J. Harvey Brown, Jr. 
Rhea Dougherty 
Myrle Miller Dougherty 
Wendell Hyde 
Phyllis Martin 
G. Verner Miller 
Elsie Preston 
Frederick C. Rowley 
Ralph S. Tropf 
Joyce Burtner Trum-
bauer 

Cecil M. Wyant 

Class of 1944 

Thomas Bailey 
Mary Lois Chandler 
Paul D. Clasper 
Theda Davis 
Bonnie Weaver Odle 
B. Lindley Osborne 
Phyllis Steiner 
Elizabeth Suderman 
Donald R. Yocum 

Class of 1945 

Wesley Arms 
Norman A. Baxter 
Robert D. Bontrager 
Robert L. Cox 
Jean Holcombe 
Mary Lou Leffler 

*Donald Martin 
Kenneth Morse 
Barbara Deich Nimroth 
Elizabeth Good Owsley 
Jane Winterling 

Class of 1946 

Joyce Wentz Bailey 
Marion E. Brown 
Maurine Carver 
John C. Cogley 
Harold E. Homer 
Winifred Brown Hut-
chins 

Margaret Kramer 
June C. Meredith 
Arlouine Hamann Nel. 
son 

Donald V. Rose 
Andrew M. Rupp 
Russell Van Vleet 
C. Keith Whittern 

Class of 1947 

Warren L. Bergwall 
Esther Bradford 
Sarah Burdon 
Ruth Coughenor Cox 

*Gene Lois Gibbs 
Ruth Grubbs 
Alice Hitchcock 
William Jones 
Martha J. Lauby 

*Milton Murphey 
Conrad H. Rehling 
Esther King Rupp 

*Lydia M. Rupp 
Gwendolyn Somerville 
Dorothy Olson Van 
Vleet 

Academy 
Other Students 

Burl M. Bechdolt 
Emma R. Beebe 
James Bisgrove 
J. H. F. Boese 
Joe Brothers 
Lana Bryan 
Karl H. Carlson 
Belle Guy Chalfant 
Estol L. Culp 

*Elizabeth R. Erbst 
F. A. Hall 
Helen Brown Hamilton 

"Dora Reade Hawke 
Russell Hawk 
W. W. Herrington 
S. O. Hickman 
John Hunt 
Dorothy Kintner 
Herschel Lee 
Mary Jane Liddle 
Clarence E. Liechty 
John O. Mabuce 
Josephine Erler Miller 
Harley J. Moore 
A. V. Patton 
Pauline Poitivin 
S. G. Rasmusson 
Lucy Cormican Ridge-
way 

Howard L. Runion 
J. Irvin Schultz 

*John E. Siner 
Arlington Singer 
Alfred Snead 
J. Melvin Snead 
A. J. Sunderland 
Harriet Taylor 
R. Wallace Teed 
Mrs. L. H. Thompson 
Cleo Beekman Weaver 
G. W. Ridout 
Loren Ross 
Stanley R. Salter 
Mrs. Stanley R. Salter 
Alice Smith Painter 
O. E. Williams 



Dr. Clyde W. Meredith, right, watches as Mr. Lloyd Willert, President of 
the Class of 1948, signs the paper putting into effect the gift of $38,000 in in­
surance policies to the school. 

CLASS OF 1948 SETS NEW HIGH 
IN LOYALTY TO ALMA MATER 

An excellent example for the 
Alumni has been set by the senior 
class of 1948. Thirty-eight of the 66 
members chose a new way in which 
to express their gratitude toward the 
school. Each contributor purchased a 
$1000 life insurance policy payable 
to the school. Taylor will realize ap­
proximately $1,1 Q0 on each of these 
at the end cf a 33-year period mak­
ing a total of $38,800. 

Since the premiums on the insur­
ance policies amount to about $35 
annually, this step is especially 
praiseworthy. 

In addition to this generous gift, 
the seniors presented the school with 
$620 toward the purchase of caps and 
gowns. This will eliminate the necessity 
of annual rental with its added expense 
and inconvenience. 

The Alumni Association invited the 
seniors to become members for the 
year 1948-49 and they responded so 
well that their class ranks at the very 
top in paid-up membership. Dues 

TAYLOR UNIVERSITY BULLETIN 
Entered as second class matter at Up­

land. Indiana, April 8, 1900, under Act of 
Congress, July 16, 1894. Vol. XIL, No. 4. 
Issued monthly. 

from these men and women are still 
coming into the office. 

, Members of the class of 1948 are: 
Rodney W. Abram, Elsa M. Johana-
sen Abram, Blanchard Amstutz, Helen 
Armstrong, Bryce B. Augsburger, Flo­
rence Branch, Ruth Brose, Mary Grace 
Brown, Wesley Bullis, Tom W. Car­
penter, Arthur Carlson, Jr., Dorothy 
Clark, John Clark, Betty Coats, Harold 
Curdy, Mary A Davis, Monroe Duffie, 
Floyd Emshwiller, Vera Jean Festnire, 
Calvin Fleser, Dorcas B. Galbraith, 
Ruth Griffith, Lois Harris, Laverne 
Hein, Miriam Heisey, Anna Hochstett-
ler, Dorothy Horn, Donald Hubbard, 
and William L. Hunt. 

Also Donald Jansen, Francis John­
son, Martha Johnson, Lester Kennedy 
Don Klopfenstein, Esther Kvanvik, 
Martha Ladd Murphy, Vernon L. Macy, 
Veryl Pallas Macy, Ingeborg Madsen, 
James Mitchell, Robert Morris, Donna 
Mougin, Elsie Mundinger, Ralph Perry, 
Joan Powell, Alyce Rocke, Harold 
Salseth, Ruth Shugart, Raymond Stair, 
Oliver Steiner, and John Sutton. 

Also Helen M, Tanner, Merton W. 
Tanner, Charles A. Tharp, Garfield 
Thompson, Clyde Trumbauer, Ruth 
Walden, Mary June Weber, Ida Wess-
man, Robert Whitehead, Bertha Wil­
cox, Lloyd E. Willert, Catherine Wright, 
Mary Helen Zimmerman, and Paul 
Zook. 

Appoint John Lamey New 
Assistant to President 

The new Assistant to the President, 
John Lamey, comes to Taylor University 
with a background of many years in in­
dustry, seven years membership in the 
Gideons including three terms as Ohio 
State President, and a rich Christian 
experience. 

Mr. Lamey will establish nation-wide 
connections with men and women in the 
interest of Taylor. His qualifications 
include two years with Westinghouse 
Electric Company and 13 years with B. 
F. Goodrich Company in production 
control, time study, accounting, and 
sales promotion. He was Personnel 
Director and Director of Purchases for 
five years with Taylorcraft Aviation 
Corporation. 

A member of the Friends Church, the 
new staff member has been active as a 
lay minister for the past seven years. 
He is a licensed airplane pilot and a 
member of the Missionary Aviation 
Fellowship and the Aircraft Owners and 
Pilots Association. 

In personal testimony Mr. Lamey 
says, "Our entire family is living for 
Christ, and God has seen fit to open 
many doors for service. Our family 
lives by the faith of the Son of God 
who loved us and gave Himself for us." 

Mr. Lamey came to Taylor University 
because he believes in its vision, its 
ideals, and its work. In the next few 
months many friends of the school will 
have the privilege of meeting him. Dr. 
Meredith states that the appointment of 
this man has added in a material way to 
what alumni and friends may expect of 
Taylor University in the future. 

John Lamey 
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